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District News 

 

Fr. Nély surrounded by priestly retreatants of the annual Indian priests‟ retreat in January. The 
retreatants included 5 SSPX priests, 3 helper priests and 5 diocesan priests. During the retreat, a 
number of the diocesan priests were taught how to offer the Holy Sacrifice of the Mass in the peren-
nial Tridentine Rite. If the Archbishop were alive to see it, one could imagine that the sight of his 
young priests (Fr. Valan and Fr. Noronha), standing either side of an elderly priest, guiding his 
hands as he offered the Sacrifice of all time, would have brought tears to his eyes.  

Priests and brothers of the Asian District, roughing it at the Manila Meridian after their priests‟ meeting. From left to right: Fr. Ghela, Fr. Daniels, 
Fr. Cacho, Br. Theophane, Fr. Hora, Br. Thomas, Fr. Salvador, Fr. Onoda, Fr. Couture, Fr. McPherson, Fr. Ferrer, Br. Isidor, Fr. Chazal, and Fr. Suelo. 

NOTICE 

Priory of St. Bartholomew 

 

By decision of Bishop Fellay, as a result 

of many complications regarding visas, 

the North Indian priory of St. Bartholo-

mew is temporarily closed, and the 

priests in charge of the Northern aposto-

late will be residing in Palayamkottai. 

The Consecration of the Jakarta Mass Centre 

and of the Indonesian missions to the Immacu-

late Heart of Mary, on the occasion of the 

visit of the Pilgrim statue of Fatima on 2nd 

January.  


